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From: Edvards Slesers 

Sent: 10 September 2024 10:42

To: Alex Kresovic

Cc: Planning

Subject: Re: Objection to 2024/0993/P Savilles Theatre

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra 

care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc.  

Dear Alex Kresovic,  

 

I had e-mailed my objection to application 2024/0993/P, the proposed works at Saville Theatre in June, as 

well as July, but unfortunately I haven’t seen it added to the Camden Portal. I am aware that the formal 

consultation period is over, but my neighbours and I would like to express our opinions. What is the best 

way we can do that? 

 

Attaching below my letter to the council. 

 

Kind regards, 

Edvards Slesers 

——— 

 

Dear Camden Council,  

 

As a resident of Camden Council neighbouring Saville Theatre, I am writing regarding application 

2024/0993/P, the proposed works at Saville Theatre at 135 Shaftesbury Avenue. 

 

While I am very supportive of the renovation of the theatre, I am strongly against the height extension. I 

believe this will set a dangerous precedent in the area and other buildings will use this as a case to extend 

their heights in the future. 

 

The extended height will block sunlight for the community and make the area far less liveable for locals. 

Directly affected will be the Phoenix Garden which is the last public garden in Covent Garden. The upward 

extension would reduce sunlight by more than 50% which would destroy it. The Phoenix Garden and the 

Saint Giles Church backyard provide such an addition to the community and would be a tragedy if they 

were lost.  

 

I remain hopeful that the theatre will be renovated and its height remain unchanged! 

 

Kind regards, 

Edvards Slesers 

 

 

On 23 Jun 2024, at 00:26, Edvards Slesers rote: 

 

Dear Council,  
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I’m e-mailing again to confirm that my e-mail has been received? Or is there somewhere else 

I can express my comments on the project? 

 

Kind regards, 

Edvards Slesers 

 

 

On 18 Jun 2024, at 17:10, Edvards Slesers

wrote: 

 

Dear Camden Council,  

 

As a resident of Camden Council neighbouring Saville Theatre, I am writing 

regarding application 2024/0993/P, the proposed works at Saville Theatre at 

135 Shaftesbury Avenue. 

 

While I am very supportive of the renovation of the theatre, I am strongly 

against the height extension. I believe this will set a dangerous precedent 

in the area and other buildings will use this as a case to extend their heights in 

the future. 

 

The extended height will block sunlight for the community and make the area 

far less liveable for locals. Directly affected will be the Phoenix Garden which 

is the last public garden in Covent Garden. The upward extension would 

reduce sunlight by more than 50% which would destroy it. The Phoenix 

Garden and the Saint Giles Church backyard provide such an addition to the 

community and would be a tragedy if they were lost.  

 

I remain hopeful that the theatre will be renovated and its height remain 

unchanged! 

 

Kind regards, 

Edvards Slesers 

 

 


